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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special meeting on
Tuesday, May 25™ 1999 at 8:30 a.m. in the Council Chambers of the R. M.
of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Council Members present were: Sieg Neumann, Denis Robert, Barry Fraese,
Stan Siemens, Ralph Groening, Leo Kornelson.

The meeting had been originally called to meeting with Mr. Bruce MacLean
to discuss our proposed Development Plan. Unfortunately, Mr. MacLean was
unable to attend and had to cancel on short notice.

Council then agreed to discuss the following items.

Council discussed the Anderson Drain and the fact that it does overflow its
banks very frequently and causing problems to farmers along the way.
Council feels that this Provincial drain has not been cleaned out in a number
of years and that it should be done in the near future.

Council felt that a resolution should be passed at our next regular meeting
requesting Natural Resources to conduct clean out work on this drain.

Council then discussed the issue of the construction of private dykes on
Municipal roads. Issues have arisen concerning private dykes and whether
they should or should not be allowed to construct on Municipal roads. The
original intent was to allow only those that were unable to construct on their
own property. Situations have recently arisen that are causing concerns for
the Municipality. Questions concerning the reshaping of the road, paying for
the extra gravel on the road area, damage to the road area around the dyke,
side slopes for the dyke road area, were among the many questions discussed
by Council.

Council discussed whether to allow any further dyke construction on our
Municipal roads and also the owners responsibilities in such situations.

Council then discussed the situation of the pit dug in 1997 on the property of
Geoff and Lee King. Mr. Geoff King had asked for monetary compensation
for this pit that was dug. According to information received, all agreed
conditions of the matter were looked after by the Municipality. For
permission to dig this pit, the Municipality had demolished some buildings
on site, raised and gravelled the driveway and according to Lee King all the
previous discussed conditions have been met and there is no additional funds
or payments owing by the Municipality.

Council also discussed our gravel policy and how homeowners have access
out in one direction and that the municipality cannot provide multi-
directional accesses out. It is difficult to change such a policy and with
ownership changes, now owners would change road direction accesses and
make it difficult to have a road system in the municipality.

The meeting was then adjourned at 10:15 p.m.
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